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CUSTODIAN – 2ND SHIFT 
The Town of Bolton is accepting applications for a full time 2nd shift custodian. 
Performs routine custodial cleaning and maintenance work in and on town buildings and 
grounds, and performs emergency minor equipment and facilities repair work when 
necessary in service of the Town’s needs.  The position is part of the AFSCME Local 1303-
331 Union.  The starting wage is $22.57 per hour inclusive of the shift differential.  This 
position is forty (40) hours per week, 3 p.m. to 11:30 p.m. Monday through Friday, and 
includes full benefits such as medical insurance, paid sick leave and paid holidays. 
 
Please submit completed applications, cover letter and resume to the Kathy McCavanagh 
at Bolton Town Hall, 222 Bolton Center Rd Bolton CT 06043, or email to hr@boltonct.org.  
EOE/AA. 
 

CAMP COUNSELOR (SEASONAL) 
The Bolton Recreation Department is seeking both full time and part time seasonal 
summer camp counselors. Under the direct supervision of the program coordinator a 
Counselor is responsible for the supervision of campers, promoting and actively 
participating in all camp activities, providing a safe and fun learning environment, and 
serving as a positive role model for campers. We are seeking motivated team members 
who believe deeply in the organization’s mission and who display a record of achievement 
in effective supervision & management of youth as it pertains to this position, building 
positive relationships and ensuring the safety and well-being of people of all ages.  
Applicants must be a minimum of 16 years old. Applicants must be available Monday 
through Friday June 20th - August 12th as well as a few preseason early June mandatory 
training dates. First year camp counselors begin at minimum wage.  For more information 
and an application please visit www.town.boltonct.org/employment 

 

LIFEGUARD (SEASONAL) 
The Bolton Recreation Department is seeking both full time and part time seasonal 
summer lifeguards. Under the direct supervision of the head lifeguard, lifeguards are 
responsible for the everyday safety and wellbeing of patrons at Indian Notch Lake. 
Lifeguards will strictly enforce all policies procedures and regulations with all patrons. 
Staff will work closely with other town staff on a daily basis and performs all rescues and 
follow up procedures including the use of follow up procedures, paper work and other 
available equipment. For more information and to apply visit 
www.town.boltonct.org/employment.                               
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NEWS FROM THE ASSESSOR’S OFFICE  
ELDERLY AND TOTALLY DISABLED TAX RELIEF 

 
Elderly and totally disabled tax relief program applications must be filed with the 

Assessor’s Office between February 1 and May 13, 2022. 

The State of Connecticut Program, and a matching local program, are available to 
residents of Bolton who: 

· Have attained the age of 65 on or before December 31, 2019 or be totally disabled as 
defined by Social Security guidelines. 
· Reside at the property for a minimum of 6 months plus one day. Only a primary 
residence is eligible for the program. 
· Received a total income not exceeding $38,100 for a single person or $46,400 for a 
married couple last year. This includes taxable as well as nontaxable income. 

The programs allow a credit on the July tax bill. 

Those persons who are already on the programs but are due to renew this year will be 
mailed reminders that they must refile. 

Applications can be filed at the Assessor's Office, Town Hall, 222 Bolton Center Rd., 
during Town Hall hours. 

Proof of income, including Social Security 1099 forms are required; if an income tax return 
is filed or will be filed, a copy must be presented. 

Income based programs allowing increased exemption benefits are also available to 
veterans and applications for eligible taxpayers will be taken at the same time as the 
elderly relief programs. 

NOTE: 

A new local option program has been implemented, in addition to the above programs.  
The new program allows an eligible person to “freeze” their property taxes at last year’s 
amount, but income (married must be less than $75,000; single must be less than 
$50,000) and age (over 70 years of age) limits apply, and a lien is placed on the property 
by the Town in the amount of the abated taxes.  

If you have any questions concerning these programs, please call the Assessor's Office at 
860-649-8066, ext. 6100. 
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NEWS FROM THE TAX COLLECTOR’S OFFICE – 03-01-22 

 Online Payments and payment history lookup- 

860-649-8066 x6101  

Email us at taxcollector@boltonct.org 

Please see below for frequently asked questions and the best ways to pay your tax bill. 
              

Finding out what you paid in calendar year 2021 is as easy as going online using the link 

above.  Search your name (last name (space) first initial) click the IRS Button  IRS 
Payment Records for Year 2021.  On the blue tab above your accounts click again on IRS 
and then click on View IRS.  It will come up with a printable statement with your account 
information.  You will need to put the first initial in separate for each person you are 
looking for. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 
Delinquent Motor Vehicle bills have been reported to the DMV and it will be necessary to 
have all accounts paid to be able to register a vehicle.  Please make sure you pay your 
taxes at least 2 weeks before you need to register your vehicle to make sure you have no 
compliance issues.  You can check DMV’s online services under compliance issues to 
ensure you are clear before you go to DMV.  If you need clearance before the 2 week 
period of time then you will need to make your payment online with a credit card or in the 
Tax Collector’s office with cash, money order, or certified check as well as let me know 
that clearance is needed, so that I can do a manual take off for you.   
 
An online payment does not automatically release a DMV hold at the time of payment. 
 

Payment Options: 
Option 1: Online- Save time and pay from home and receive your receipt of payment 
directly to your email. 

  

You may pay by credit card or electronic check over the internet. A nominal fee will be 
charged by our vendor, Invoice Cloud and is non-refundable.   

 

Online payments will take 3-5 days to process.  The account will not show as paid 
online until after this processing time. Please make sure you receive a confirmation to 
your email that shows your payment is starting to process.   
 
Please make sure you enter the correct account number and routing number so that 
the transaction does not get returned.  Additional fees will be added to any payment 
that is returned unpaid. 
 
View and/or pay your taxes using this link:  

Online Tax Payments.     

 

Option 2: In person in the lower level of Town Hall, 222 Bolton Center Rd 

 

https://www.mytaxbill.org/inet/bill/home.do?town=bolton
mailto:taxcollector@boltonct.org
https://www.mytaxbill.org/inet/bill/home.do?town=bolton
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Please go to the tax collector’s door to the left of Town Hall.  Press the button to the left of 
the door to be let in.   

Please add your phone number to your check so if there are any problems we can get 
in touch with you quickly. 

 

TAX COLLECTOR’S OFFICE HOURS: 

 

Monday, Wednesday, and Thursday 8:30 AM – 4:00 PM, Tuesday 8:30 AM – 6:30 PM and 
Friday 8:30 AM – 1:00 PM 

  

Option 3: Drop Slot 

  

A drop slot is located to the side of the Tax Collector’s door at Town Hall for tax 
payments. 

Please enclose payment in a sealed envelope addressed to the Tax Collector’s office. 

Please put the best phone number to get in touch with you either on your check or the 
envelope. 

 

DO NOT PUT PAYMENTS IN THE TOWN MAILBOX. 

 

Option 4:  By Mail 

  

Please make checks payable to: Tax Collector, Town of Bolton. 

*please add your phone number to your check so if there are any problems we can get 
in touch with you quickly. 

   

Mail tax payments to:  Tax Collector 

                                    222 Bolton Center Rd. 

                                    Bolton, CT 06043             

  

If a receipt is desired please enclose a self-addressed stamped envelope along with a 
request for a receipt. 

  

Additional information and Frequently Asked Questions can be found on our website 
under Tax Collector’s Department.  The link is 
https://town.boltonct.org/departments/tax-collector/faqs 
 

 

 

 

 

https://town.boltonct.org/departments/tax-collector/faqs
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SENIOR & SOCIAL SERVICES 
 
AARP TAX AIDE 

 
There are still a few appointments left.  Free federal and state tax 
preparation is available through April 13 by appointment on Tuesdays and 
Wednesdays.  All ages and income levels welcome.  We will provide 
specific instructions about what to bring prior to your 

appointment.  Don’t forget to schedule your appointment today at 860-647-9196. 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 
ENERGY ASSISTANCE AVAILABLE 

Need help heating your home?  Energy Assistance is available for 
households of all ages.  All heating types are accepted.  Applicants can be 
homeowners or renters, even renters with heat included.  Call ACCESS at 
860-450-7400.  If you are still struggling call 860-647-9196. 

 

________________________________________________________________________________________                                                                 
BOCCE 

 
Spring is here, let’s get outside and get on the Bocce courts!  Join us for 
Thursday, March 31, April 14 and April 28 at 2 p.m. (weather 
permitting).  Sign up ahead of time so we can create teams or come as a 
spectator.  860-647-9196. 

________________________________________________________________________________________                                  
PAINT NIGHT 

 
The Senior Center is offering a special in-person evening event.  Paint a 
springtime stream.  No painting experience necessary.  Come try it and 
have fun: April 13 at 6:30 p.m. $10 per person.  RSVP required by March 
25 at 860-647-9196. 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 
TOWN LEADERS COFFEE HOUSE 

 
Join First Selectmen Pam Sawyer and Interim Town Administrator Jim 
Rupert on Tuesday, April 19 at 9:30 a.m.  Come to chat over a cup of 
coffee.  They will be able to discuss the upcoming budget and any other 
questions or concerns you would like to discuss.  RSVP by April 12. 860-

647-9196. 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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APRIL LUNCHEON 
 
South America!  On April 21 at 12 p.m. Bolton Senior & Social Services 
Administrative Assistant Pam Wentworth will share photos and stories from 
her recent trip to Chile, Argentina and Uruguay.  A delicious chicken lunch 
is included.  RSVP by April 14 860-647-9196. 

___________________________________________________________________________________________                                  
 

BENTLEY MEMORIAL LIBRARY 
Bentley Memorial Library is OPEN to the public. 

                                                               Hours 
Monday - Thursday 10:00 a.m. - 8:00 p.m. 

Saturday 10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Library Programs 
To register, call 860-646-7349 or email bmlprograms@biblio.org.  

The following programs are free of charge and open to residents and nonresidents. 

____________________________________________ 

Shampoo, Conditioner and Body Wash Collection – Supporting Vernon/Rockville and 
Willimantic Shelters  
Bentley is collecting full-size, unopened bottles of shampoo, conditioner, and body wash 
throughout the month of March.  

Tax Forms 
 
Stop by the library for a copy of the 1040 (and 1040-SR) instruction 
booklet and forms 1040 and 1040-SR.  
 

BCS Reading Hall of Fame 

Visit the library to find featured book displays supporting the required 
categories in the BCS Reading Hall of Fame program.  

____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
ADULT BOOK DISCUSSION SERIES – March Adult Book Discussion 
Thursday, March 31, 7:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 
 

"Another Place and Time," a Five-Part Book Discussion Series 
Join us for any or all discussions. 

 
The Forgotten Room" by Karen White, Beatriz Williams, and Lauren Willig 
 
Save the date for the remaining discussions in our series. 
April 28 - "I'll Be Seeing You" (reissued as "Home Front Girls") by Suzanne 
Hayes & Loretta Nyhan 

 
May 19 - "Meet Me in Monaco" by Hazel Gaynor and Heather Webb. With author visit by 
Heather Webb. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:bmlprograms@biblio.org
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National Library Week – April 4 - 9 
Celebrate National Library Week at the library. There are events all week long. 

                                                    Remember to register. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Scholastic Book Fair – All Week Long 
Browse and purchase items from our Scholastic Book Fair all week during normal library 
hours.  
  
Monday, Apr. 4 – Discovery of a Masterpiece, 6:30 – 7:30 p.m., on Zoom.  
Mallory Mortillaro, Curator of Collections for the Hartley Dodge Foundation, will share the 
story of how her simple art cataloging project evolved into a search for a mysterious 
piece’s provenance, and became one of the biggest art finds in recent history.  
 
Tuesday, Apr. 5 – Duct Tape Craft & Cookies, 4:00 – 5:00 p.m. 
Come to the library after school and enjoy some cookies as you learn how to make duct 
tape crafts. 
 
Wednesday, Apr. 6 – Double Feature – Book-to-Movie Packs, all day; Love Your Library 
Storytime, 11:00 a.m. 
All day – Borrow a book and tie-in movie kit complete with a package of microwave 
popcorn. 
11:00 a.m. - Come to the library for storytime and craft activity for children aged two to 
six.  
 
Thursday, Apr. 7 – Bats are Good Guys, 6:30 – 7:30 p.m. 
Gerri Griswold from White Memorial Conservation Center presents a lavishly illustrated 
talk that touches on the basics of one of the most beneficial and maligned animals on our 
planet–the bat.  
 
Friday, Apr. 8 – Graphic Novel Author and Illustrator, Kat Leyh Visit - 1:00 p.m. via Zoom  
The library is proud to bring this talented author and illustrator to BCS middle school 
students. 
 
Saturday, Apr. 9 – Library Fun, all day; Read to the Dogs, 10:30 – 11:30 a.m. 
All day - Enjoy a new library scavenger hunt, guess the number of jelly beans game, and 
enjoy a craft activity. 
10:30 – 11:30 - Registered children can read a book to a certified Bright and Beautiful 
Therapy Dog. The dogs can’t wait to listen to your favorite story. Sessions are scheduled 
in ten minute increments. 
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RECREATION DEPARTMENT 
 
 

12TH ANNUAL EASTER EGG HUNT 
Saturday, April 9, 2022 

 
12:00pm @ Herrick Park; 29 Hebron rd., Bolton CT 06043  

All Ages are welcome and separated into three different sections of the field 
to hunt for eggs. 

Ages 3 and under, Ages 4-7, Ages 8+ 

The eggs are filled with candy and toys. Allergies are taken into account, however we ask 
that you check your child's candy before eating it.  Music, Games, and scavenger hunts 
will be available for all to enjoy prior to the egg hunt!  

Parents are required to stay at the park with their child for the entirety of the event! 

In case of inclement weather, egg hunt will take place inside of the building at Herrick 
Park instead with the egg hunt beginning at 12:00pm, one age group at a time. 
Times for age ranges will be posted on town website. 

Join the Bolton Fire Department Women's Auxiliary for their annual Bunny 
Breakfast before the Egg Hunt. This event is held at the Bolton Volunteer Fire 
Department and runs from 8:30 to 11:00 a.m.  
_____________________________________________________________________________________                                                                                                                                     
EIGHTH ANNUAL TOWN WIDE TAG SALE 
Saturday, May 7, 2022 

 
Do you have an excess of clothing, shoes, handbags, jewelry, furniture, 
and/or toys that are not being used, but rather are taking up space in your 
garage, basement and closets?  

Saturday May 7, 2022 
LOCATION: YOUR YARD       TIME: 8am to 3pm     FEE: $20 

Bolton Recreation will do the advertising for you, and your contributions will help benefit 
recreation programs such as the egg hunt, summer concert series, afterschool programs, 
summer camps and more. Each participating home will receive a road sign and a stack of 
tag sale maps, electronic copy of sign can be emailed for you to share online as well. 
Reach more people and join your neighbors for a fun day!  
 
Check out Coventry’s Tag Sale on the same day– More information to come soon! 
 
Register your tag sale NO LATER THAN Monday April 18, 2022  
This give us adequate time to compile the list of tag sales, and set up a time with you to 
pick up your sign contactless! Interested in having a tag sale? Register online today 
HERE. 
_____________________________________________________________________________________                                                                                                                                     
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SPRING BREAK CAMP 
 

When: Monday April 11- Thursday April 14  
Time: 9:30am-3:30pm, AM Care 7:30am-9:30am, PM Care 3:30pm-5:30pm  
Ages: 3-12  
Cost: $130, Add-ons: AM Care- $20, PM care- $20, AM/PM Care- $40  
Where: Herrick park, 29 Hebron Rd, Bolton, CT 06043 

 
Join the Bolton Recreation Department during your Spring break for a week of fun and 
games! During the week, participants will spend time participating in indoor and outdoor 
activities, creating colorful crafts, and examining what spring has to offer with their 
friends! There will be a field trip to go bowling on Wednesday April 13! 
 
 Each day is filled with fun and creativity as they get to interact with their peers and the 
counselors. Daily participants should bring with them snacks, a lunch, a refillable water 
bottle, and the appropriate outdoor and indoor clothes.  
Registration can be done online HERE                      Registration is due 4/4/2022 

_____________________________________________________________________________________                                                                                                                                     
          TABLE TOP EDIBLE ARTS AFTERSHCOOL WITH ARTS IN CT 

 
When: Wednesdays starting April 20-May 25 
Time: 3:15pm-4:15pm 
Where: Bolton Center School All-purpose room 
Who: Ages 8+ 

      Cost: $180 
 
Learn fun, delicious and creative ways to come home from school and make fun artistic 
treats. From fruits, baked goods to sauces, we teach them all! 

Registration can be done online HERE                    Registration is due 4/5/2022 

_____________________________________________________________________________________      

                                         OTHER EVENTS AND INFORMATION 
 

BOLTON MOBILE FOODSHARE 
 

The Bolton Mobile Foodshare will be held from 10:00 to 10:30 AM at St. 
George’s Episcopal Church, 1150 Boston Turnpike, Bolton, CT.  This is an 
outdoor food distribution that assists families in need.  
Upcoming Dates: 

Tuesday, March 15 and 29  
Tuesday, April 12 and 26 
Tuesday, May 10 and 24 
_____________________________________________________________________________________                                                                                                                                     
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NOW THAT SPRING HAS SPRUNG 
CELEBRATE THE NINTH ANNUAL VERNAL POOLS DAY IN BOLTON 
SATURDAY, MARCH 26, 2022 
 

    The Join the Bolton Conservation Commission (BCC) on Saturday, March  
    26, to celebrate Vernal Pools Day 2022 on a hike to a very picturesque  
    vernal pool hike in the Nathan Hale Greenway. 

 
Joining the group this year will be special guest Ed Pawlak, a registered Soil Scientist, 
Certified Professional Wetland Scientist, and former President of the CT Connecticut 
Association of Wetland Scientists. Ed will search for and identify obligate species in the 
vernal pool adjacent to the Nathan Hale Greenway trail.  
 
According to the Vernal Pool Association, Vernal pools are important inland wetlands or 
seasonal forest ponds that usually dry out at some point in the year. They are at their 
fullest level in the early spring as snow and ice melt. These temporary and sometimes 
small pocket wetlands have no inlet or outlet and therefore cannot sustain a fish 
population. They are a host to a wide variety of aquatic organisms that would not 
successfully reproduce when subjected to fish predation. These organisms with an aquatic 
stage in their life cycle are sometimes known as "obligate" vernal pool species. Obligate 
species such as spring peepers, yellow-spotted salamanders, blue-spotted salamanders, 
and wood frogs begin their spring migration in Mid-March and are now heading towards 
vernal pools in Bolton.  
 
Participants should meet at 10:00 AM at the town parking area between Munson’s and 
Bolton Collision Repair at the end of the dirt road. The one-mile round-trip hike is 
somewhat steep and sturdy footwear is recommended. No dogs, please. Heavy 
precipitation cancels. Trail conditions determine the route. Registration is required by 
emailing TOBCC@aol.com with the name, address, and phone number of participants.  
For more information contact Rod Parlee, BCC Chair at Town Hall, 860-649-8066 extension 
6110 and leave a message or e-mail TOBCC@aol.com 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 
ART SHOW FOR ALL BOLTON ARTISTS, 18 YEARS AND OLDER 

 
It is time to get out your brushes, paints, pens and ink, or whatever your 
2-dimensional medium is because the annual art show is coming 
back.  Sponsored by the Bolton Land Trust, the show will be held Friday, 
May 13th, Saturday, May 14th, and Sunday, May 15th at the beautiful Early 

New England Homes, 26 West St, Rte 85, Bolton, CT. Opening night is from 5 pm to 8 pm 
on Friday and there will be live music and refreshments. Saturday hours will be from 10 
am to 5 pm, and Sunday hours will be from 10 am to 4 pm. Observe Bolton artists working 
and demonstrating their art styles. There will be a silent auction and a chance to meet the 
artists. We are excited about bringing the art show back as it is a special social event for 
Bolton. This is a good chance to run into old friends once again. There is no admission 
charge and all are welcome.   

Applications may be picked up at the Town Hall, the Bolton Library, the Senior Center, 
and/or by contacting Bonnie Massey at 860-646-0080. 
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BOLTON PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
2022 CHILD FIND AND PRESCHOOL SCREENING 

   
Bolton Public Schools will be holding a screening for preschool 
children 
_____________________________________________________ 

Who can participate?  
1. Do you have questions about your child’s development? If so, you can bring your child 

to the screening. This is just a screening, not an evaluation. We screen for possible 
developmental delays and will determine whether your child is functioning within age 
appropriate limits or is in need of further evaluation. 

2. Would you like your child to be considered as a peer model for the 2022-2023 
preschool class?  In order to be considered as a possible peer model your child will 
need to be screened.  We are looking for 3 and 4 year olds who demonstrate age 
appropriate communication, social, play, and motor skills. Children must turn 3 years 
of age before the first day of school and must be Bolton residents. 
 

How is the screening conducted? 
The screening takes about 30 minutes.  This year the screening will take place outside.  
While you complete a developmental history in your car, your child will play with 
members of the Preschool Team.  Through play, the Preschool Team will be looking to 
gather information regarding your child’s communication, social, play, and motor skills.   
 

When and where does the screening take place? 
Wednesday, April 27 (rain date:  Thursday, April 28) on the Bolton Center School grounds 
(please park at the Senior Center and we will meet you there). Screening times are:  12:30-
1:00, 1:15-1:45, and 2:00-2:30.  
 
How can I sign my child up for this screening? 
If you are interested in having your preschool child screened, please complete and return 
the application by April 20, 2022.  (available on the district website: 
www.boltonpublicschools.com).  We will get back to you with a time.  Please email or 
mail your completed application to: 
 

      Bgoldsnider@boltonct.org or 
Beth Goldsnider, Director of H.R. and Student Support Services 

Bolton Board of Education 
72 Brandy St. Bolton, CT 06043 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

file://bhdata2/home/boe/bgoldsnider/preschool%20screening/preschool%20screening%202021/Preschool%20Screening%20Application.docx
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BOLTON CENTER SCHOOL 2022 – 2023  
KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION 

   
Bolton Center School will hold Kindergarten Registration for the 2022-2023 
school year from February 1, 2022 to March 31, 2022. Due to COVID 
restrictions, registration will not be in person so please refer to Bolton 

Center School’s web-site (www.boltonpublicschools.com) for registration forms and 
instructions or call 860-643-2411 and speak with Judy Ramsdell. 
 
Children must be 5 years old on or before January 1, 2023 to be eligible.  When submitting 
your registration documents via email (jramsdell@boltonct.org), fax (860-646-4860) or mail 
(108 Notch Road, Bolton, CT  06040) please include the following: 
 

• Child’s Birth Certificate or Baptismal Certificate; 
• Proof of parent’s residency in Bolton (Please refer to the Bolton Residency 

Requirements under the registration page); and 
• Current child’s immunization and physical information. 
__________________________________________________________________________________     

ANNUAL BUNNY BREAKFAST 
Saturday, April 9th 

 
This year it will be held in the firehouse bays to allow for more space for 
everyone.  
Where: Bolton Fire House 168 Bolton Center Rd.  
When: Saturday, April 9th 8:30-11:00 AM 

Come and enjoy pancakes, sausage, coffee, and juice.  
Adults are $8 
Children 10 and under are $5 
Under 2 are free 
All proceeds go to supporting the Bolton Volunteer Fire Department.  
___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

                                                                   CALENDAR 
     

MARCH 24th Board of Finance Special Meeting- Budget Deliberations 7:15 p.m. 
 28th Fire Commission 7:00 p.m. 
 29th  Board of Finance Special Meeting- Budget Deliberations 7:15 p.m. 
 31st Board of Finance Special Meeting- Budget Deliberations 7:15 p.m. 

APRIL 2nd  Recycle/Transfer Station OPEN - 8 a.m. to 12 p.m. 
 4th Conservation Commission 7:00 p.m. 
 4th Heritage Farm Commission 7:00 p.m. 
 5th Board of Selectmen 7:00 p.m. 
 6th Board of Finance Special Meeting (If Needed) 7:15 p.m. 
 7th Board of Education 6:30 p.m. 
 12th  Zoning Board of Appeals 7:00 p.m. 
 13th Planning & Zoning and Public Hearing 7:30 p.m. 
 19th  Bentley Memorial Library Board 4:00 p.m. 
 19th Diversity Commission 7:00 p.m. 
 19th Board of Finance Special Meeting (If Needed) 7:15 p.m. 
 21st Board of Finance 7:15 p.m. 
 23rd Recycle/Transfer Station OPEN - 8 a.m. to 12 p.m. 
 25th Fire Commission 7:00 p.m. 
 26th  Public Hearing & Board of Finance Special Meeting (If Necessary) 7:00 p.m. 
 26th Inland Wetlands Commission 7:00 p.m. 

All agendas and minutes are posted on the Town’s website at:  http://town.boltonct.org  
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